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NOTICE TO MARINERS No 53 (T) of 2024 
Port of Southampton  

Mayflower Park - Show Pile/Pontoon Installation  
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Pile and pontoon installation works will take place from 29th May 
and temporary pontoons will be in place until end of November 2024 in the River Test off Mayflower 
Park. These are being installed for the SEAWORKS Show and then the Southampton Boat Show 
2024.  
 
The work will be undertaken by Walcon Wizard or Walcon Warrior with barge Walcon Wolf. The 
vessels will display the lights and shapes as required by the International Regulations for Preventing 
Collisions at Sea and mariners are requested to reduce speed, as safe navigation permits, when 
passing Mayflower Park.  
 
The Walcon Marine vessels will maintain a listening watch on VHF Channel 12 throughout 
operations. 
 

 
 

Mariners may also request movement information from Southampton VTS on VHF Channel 12. 
 
 

 

 Vessel Traffic Services Centre 
Ocean Dock, Atlantic Way 
Southampton   

Steven Masters 
Harbour Master 

 
28th May 2024 
 

Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing 

Organisations should ensure that the contents of this Notice are made known to 
the masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 
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